
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

FACILITIES SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL AUDITORIUM 

NOVEMBER 21, 2023 – 7:00 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

In Attendance: Nicole McGillicuddy, Dawn Whitcher, Bruce Calef, Sarah Haynes, Alexis 

Margerelli-Hussey, Danelle Person, Superintendent Andrew Gonzalez, John Jarvis, Maintenance 

Technician 

  

I. Call to Order 

N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

II. LMHS Roof 
Tremco will be completing roof repair within the week.  Block repair will be next and will 

be completed before winter. 

 

III. LES Gym Floor 

Exploring the possibility of vinyl floor, which is moisture resistant.  This will be a summer 

project and will include installation, awning and door seals. 

 

IV. PreK Playground 

A used playground was donated from Mansfield.  Looking at a licensed contractor to install 

behind the blue swings in Bailey's Garden.  Summer project. 

 

V. LMS Gym Painting 

Scholar painting quote is $6,320.  Looking at possibility of vinyl stickers. 

 

VI. Town Meeting funds approval 

Signed contract with SLAM, for school study ($100,000 approved); Lyman roof - underway 

($200,000 approved); Alarms - ordered ($30,000 approved); LES gym floor - gathering 

quotes ($100,000 approved); LMS asbestos 2nd phase - materials ordered ($145,000 

approved). 

 

VII. Adjournment 

N. McGillicuddy adjourned the meeting at 7:15 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Nicole McGillicuddy, Subcommittee Chair 
 


